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Cattle And Concert To Headline South Poll Field Day

It’s in the Genes…  
By SPGCA President Teddy Gentry

In a $7 plus corn market, small 
efficient grass cattle have been more 
and more in demand. Tender beef, 
off grass, especially when we look at 
profit per acre, is what our breed is 
all about.

The great disposition of South 
Polls fits perfectly in a rotational 
grazing system. Healthy, problem-free cattle are a 
must with a low labor input program. Small vigorous 
calves at birth are also a big part of the equation. I 
believe, as a breed, we are on the right track to provide 
the most profitable source for the grassfed industry.

As long as we continue to cull the problems and 
stay disciplined on cow size we will be the right breed 
at the right time.

The third South Poll Grass Cattle Association 
annual meeting and field day will be held on Friday 
and Saturday, June 24 and 25, at Bent Tree Farms, 
the home of Teddy and Linda Gentry and also the 
home of the South Poll breed, on Lookout Moun-
tain near Fort Payne, Alabama.

The event will feature a Friday night concert by 
Gentry’s RockIt City band, that will be free to all 
those paying the $50 admission fee to the two-day 
event, and the second-ever South Poll seed stock 
auction. Gentry, the bass player from the legend-
ary country music group Alabama, says he hopes 
to have 30 of the finest bulls, cows and heifers the 
breed has to offer to be sold at the cowboy auction 
on Saturday.

An open forum on farm management practices 
will be held from 1 to 3 Friday afternoon featur-
ing discussions by author and Holistic high den-
sity grazier Greg Judy, Bent Tree Farms herdsman 
Dave Roberts and South Poll board members Dr. 
Bruce Shanks and Ralph Voss. Judy will also lead 
a pasture walk and discuss the technique of mob 
grazing at the farm Saturday morning.

Activities will kick off at 9 a.m. Saturday with 
Teddy Gentry welcoming attendees to his farm and 
explaining the genetic history of the South Poll 
breed. Gentry is the founder of the four-way cross 
which includes Hereford, Angus, Senepol and Bar-
zona breeds of cattle. Meat scientist Dr. Allen Wil-
liams will speak on the health benefits of grass-fed 
beef and marketing tools that can be used.

Lunch featuring grass-fed beef will be prepared 
on Saturday by the famous Chef Clayton of Bir-
mingham, Ala.

Gentry says the field day will be an opportunity 
to learn about progressive grazing methods and 

some of the newest information on adding 
raw milk, liquid fish, sea salt and molasses 
as soil amendments. He says the $7 plus corn 
market has put small and efficient grass cat-
tle, like the South Polls, more and more in 
demand. “Tender beef off grass, especially 
when we look at profit per acre, is what our 
breed is all about,” he said.

Preregistration for the annual meeting 
will be needed, with a $50 per person fee be-
ing charged by the association for entrance 
to all the activities. Youngsters 16 and under 
will be admitted free. Anyone registering af-
ter June 15 will be charged a $75 fee. 

Continued on page 2

Hello everyone.  I’m J.A. Girgenti from 
Amite, La.  I own and operate the JG Ranch, 
raising registered South Polls and registered 
Beefmaster cattle. I’m  proud to be a charter 
member of the SPGCA and currently serve on 
the board of directors.  To begin my story of 
South Polls, let me first share a little personal 
history.

My path to breeding South Polls was 
influenced through my experiences in breeding 
Beefmaster cattle. In 1969, while working for 

Shell Chemical in Texas I became a passionate 
reader of The Cattlemen Magazine.  I read it 
with such fervor because it helped satisfy my 
strong desire to return to my country roots and 
raise cattle as I had done as a youngster with 
my dad.  An ad in the magazine always had my 
attention.  It appeared monthly without failure.  It 
pictured a Lasater Ranch Beefmaster in hats and 
working clothes out on the range.  The message 
of the caption was always one of production 

J.A. Girgenti and his South Poll cattle.

To register online go to www.southpoll.
com under Downloads or contact Jerry 
Voss at 573-694-1681.	 R e g i s t r a t i o n 
forms and fees may be mailed to South Poll 
Grass Cattle Association, c/o Lisa Sanders, 
P.O. Box 681123, Fort Payne, AL  35968.

Executive board members of the asso-
ciation will hold their annual meeting on 
Friday morning at the farm.

For more information about South Poll 
cattle view the association website at www.
southpoll.com.

South Polls find home 
in Southern Louisiana

By J. A. Girgenti
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If you have 
information you 
would like to 
share in 
upcoming issues 
of the newsletter, 
please submit 
information to or 
contact:
Jerry Voss
P.O. Box 109
Linn, MO 65051
e-mail: 
udna@socket.net
573-694-1681

Join the 
South Poll 
Grass Cattle 
Association 
today! 
Contact 
Lisa Sanders 
at 256-845-6851

South Poll 
Grass Cattle
Association
P. O. Box 681123
Fort Payne,  AL  35968
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efficiency in a harsh environment with little help from man 
and ruthless culling of individuals that do not perform up to 
a set of standards called “the six essentials of profitable cattle 
production.”  Tom Lasater, the founder of the breed, used the 
strategy that if you bought the philosophy behind the cattle 
you would buy the breed. He sold me on both.

After moving back to Louisiana in 1972 to start my own 
business, I began building my herd of Beefmasters with a 
purchase in 1973.  Thus began my love affair with the breed 
and my great respect and admiration for the Lasater family.

In 2004, while reading a Lasater Ranch bull sale report, I 
saw where Bent Tree Farm had purchased several Beefmasters.  
I had heard of Bent Tree and Teddy Gentry from reading the 
Stockman Grass Farmer and other related publications.  My 
intense interest in grass-finished genetics has been building, 
after first learning in 1999 of the Lasater Ranch expansion 
into free ranging grass-fed beef sales with their creation of 
Lasater Grasslands Beef.  My attendance at Graze Fest 2005, 
in Jackson, Mississippi, was a pivotal happening in my cattle 
program.  I met and visited with Dave Roberts at the Bent Tree 
booth.  I immediately saw his dedication and passion for South 
Polls.  Later after meeting Teddy, I saw that his dedication, 
passion, and commitment to building and promoting a unique 
and valuable breed were unquestionable.  I knew then that 
South Polls were the cattle I had been looking for to produce 
grass - finished beef in my market.  

Later that summer – on August 6 – I attended Bent Tree’s 
sale in Fort Payne, Alabama and purchased three bred heifers. 
These three females have 
become the cornerstones of my 
little South Poll herd. The year 
2005 was most memorable for 
JG Ranch.  I had experienced 
the excitement and energy 
of Graze Fest 2005, had 
purchased my first South Polls 
at Bent Tree and then Hurricane 
Katrina appeared on Monday, 
August 29.  All of our lives in 
Louisiana were changed that 
day. We are still recovering. 
The ranch was spared severe 
damage but we did lose one 
cow and lost considerable 
amounts of fencing due to the 
fallen trees. 

Presently we have a small 
but quality herd of South Polls 
along with a similar-sized 
herd of Beefmasters. We have 
done some crossing of the two 
breeds and are excited about 
the results we are getting. Our 
South Polls have exceeded our 
expectations.  To quote Dave 
Roberts “they are the easiest 
cattle to work with that I have 
ever experienced.”  They 
survive and perform in our 
harsh Louisiana environment 
along with our Beefmasters 
but with the added advantage 
of lower maintenance, due to 
smaller mature size, and the 
ability to produce excellent 
carcass qualities on grass. My 
favorite trait of the South Poll 
is their calving ease. I’ve never 
assisted a South Poll female. 

We practice rotational 

grazing with controlled paddocks and are studying ways to 
implement Greg Judy’s mob grazing technique.  Since the 
mid-70s when I discontinued chemical fly and lice controls I 
have pursued a holistic approach to raising cattle. The theory 
is that the cattle will adapt to their environment with those 
that can’t adapt being eliminated due to lack of performance. 
By thus working with and not trying to control nature, we 
are presently blessed with many dung beetles, mostly of the 
Onthophagus gazella species.  This was not always the case.  
When I purchased the ranch in 2002, the previous owner had 
used large amounts of cattle wormer that had proven to be 
antagonistic to the survival of dung beetles. The beetles are 
great tillers of the soil and greatly reduce our fly populations 
by disbursing the cow patties, thus drying them out and 
preventing fly larvae development. Our ranch has a no kill 
policy in regards to wildlife.  We enjoy several species 
including wild turkey, white tail deer, dove, quail, squirrel, 
rabbit, bobcat, raccoons, otter, beaver and several varieties 
of hawks and owls.  Oh yes, and on rare occasions a black 
bear. We are not considered organic in our production but 
are all natural and are as chemical free as possible.

Finally, I would like to give a tribute to Teddy Gentry, 
Dave Roberts and the board of the S.P.G.C.A.  Teddy is 
a visionary, a creative thinker and a master breeder of his 
beloved South Poll cattle. I truly believe he will one day be 
listed as a legend of the U.S. beef cattle industry. Dave is a 
cattleman’s cowman. His knowledge of genetics, pedigrees 
and management techniques are truly remarkable.  All our 
board members, though being from seven different states 
with diverse backgrounds, share the same dedication and 
passion for our South Polls.  It is an honor and a privilege to 
serve with these outstanding individuals and I look forward 
to a bright future for our breed and our association. 

Mark Your Calendars!!!
South Poll Annual Meeting, Field Day and Cattle Auction

June 24, 25
Friday, June 24

For Board Members Only
10 a.m. Annual meeting of Executive Board Members
             Lunch for board members

Afternoon Activities are open to the public
1 to 3 p.m. - Management Practices Open Forum presented by 
             Greg Judy, Dave Roberts, Dr. Bruce Shanks and Ralph Voss
7 to 9 p.m. - FREE concert for those with a paid admission to the Field Day - 
              $15 for adults - $10 for children – Everyone Welcome

Saturday, June 25
8 a.m. -   Registration Opens
9 a.m. -   Welcome from Teddy Gentry and history of the South Poll breed
10 a.m. - Dr. Allen Williams - talk on grassfed beef and marketing - 
               Where we are and Where we’re going
10:45 a.m. - Pasture walk with Greg Judy
12:30 p.m. - Lunch of grassfed beef prepared by Chef Clayton

Viewing of South Poll cattle that will be sold at the auction
2 p.m. - Auction of some of the breed’s best bulls, cows and heifers.

A Silent Auction will go throughout the day
and will close after the auction.

See our website at 
www.southpoll.com

for all the information about the upcoming events
Registration forms can be found on our website 

or by contacing Jerry Voss at 573-694-1681


